Whatever happened to October's Bright Blue Weather? Certainly some change from yesterday...a real nasty fall day!

Many, many thanks to all our good members who worked so hard on Sunday and with such good results! We had a profit of \$425 on the dinner and \$47 on the food sale - which didn't have quite as much food as usual for a variety of reasons. Certainly a very good day. And last evening we hosted the Pomona Fifth Degree meeting, with a supper at 6:30 - where many of the same folks helped out...thank you, thank

The next Pomona meeting will be November 8 at Litchfield, at 7:30. Last evening's degree conferral was really very nicely done, especially when you stop and think that many were new officers. The stage looked very pretty and it was a nice meeting from start to finish.

We are glad to report that our sister, Sally Field, is doing very well as she recuperates with her brand new knee. Guess it was a nasty operation, but she has made good recovery. Sally and Bud were in adjoining rooms at Charlotte Hungerford. And speaking of Bud, he is doing so very well - I really can't believe it is such a short time ago that he had the surgery. Now he is really walking without the walker, and is not using the wheelchair. Good thing he is so determined (another word for that is "stubborn") Little difficult to do stairs as yet - but We can bet he will be here for the next meeting ---- and he is going to State Session! (Told you so!)

Understand that Sherry Berger is having a little difficulty moving his arm - the broken shoulder could not be set, of course, so it is taking a bit of time to heal itself. Hope he will soon be more comfortable.

Happy 90th birthday to Mabel White a couple of weeks ago. Heard it announced on WTIC.

Our sincere sympathy is extended to Brother Concetto Marino on the deaht of his mother this past Saturday morning. She was 93 and Concetto said this morning that she didn't suffer and he was thankful for that.

You will notice that Sandy
Adams is nearly normal...
footwise that is! The foot
has healed well, and she is
having therapy. Please, Sandy,
stay that way for awhile,
anyway!

Many thanks to Connie and Joe Audia for tonight's refreshments. We are happy to see them too.

Next meeting the refreshments will be under the direction of Arline, Elsie and Katherine Morton. We thank them in advance. This will be a Neighbors' Night and there will be a Country Store. Terri will tell us if there is anything else we should know, in advance.

Anybody want to take a look at some excellent pictures of our installation on the 14th of Sept. I have them-they were taken by Gail Prelli and you might like to take a look-see.

The Hazzard daughters, Nancy and Janet, were really very pleased that a song book would have their mother's name in it. Seems to be a good way to have a bit of a memoriam for members.

And that's the end of the page, thank goodness...because I'm all talked out, believe it or not.